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At the end of this last school year, we said goodbye to Mrs. Spaulding

as she and her family moved to Colorado Springs. We also no longer

have Mrs. Bruch in our classroom, but I am sure you will still see her

from time to time around the school.

All staff bios are on the website www.phcp.org if you wish to read

them. Staff were asked to answer two questions for this newsletter: 1.

What did you do this past summer? 2. What are you most looking forward to this school year? Here’s what they

said….

Ms. Natalie Chacon is the Director and Lead Teacher here at PHCP

“This summer has been a bit busy! After the school year ended, I worked at the preschool in June during three
weeks of summer camp held here at the preschool, that was loads of fun! At the end of June, my family traveled
to Lubbock, TX for a weekend of gymnastics camp. While we were there we did some exploring around the
town, and of course finding some good food spots. Then in July, my family moved to Southwest Albuquerque
into my fiancés’ home. We’ve spent the last few weeks settling into our home together.
I look forward to a new school year with some new and returning staff, students and their families. I hope to
continue building this incredible preschool community we have at PHCP and making some fun and memorable
moments learning and growing this school year. I’m really looking forward to exploring and learning with the
students as we delve into some cool units of study.”

Mrs. Catherine Smouse is our Assistant Teacher/Office Manager here at PHCP.
“This summer I helped teach a few weeks of summer camp here at the preschool. We did some local summer
fun, a few summer camps for my boys and tried to stay cool in the summer heat. We took our RV out for a few
weeks starting in Jackson Hole, going to Lake Tahoe, Yosemite NP and finishing in Sequoia NP before heading
back home. I am excited this year to work with some new staff and meeting some new faces in the classroom.”

Ms. Erin Allman is our Assistant Teacher here at PHCP.
"Just before summer started, my family took an amazing trip to Yellowstone! We also took a trip to
Scottsdale in June and since then we've been mostly enjoying the pool with friends and seeing the latest
movies! I'm looking forward to another school year with fresh faces and returning families too."

Mrs. Jenn Carrico is our Assistant Teacher here at PHCP.
“This summer was laid-back and enjoyable. My two boys and I visited the library, the aquarium, and went to
the movies, while also cherishing time with friends. Both kids stayed busy with a second season of swimming
lessons. My 5-year-old attended a week-long camp at PHCP, and my 9-year-old dove into a week of chess
camp. I had a fantastic time fulfilling a childhood dream at the New Kids On The Block concert. Looking ahead,
I'm eagerly anticipating the upcoming school year with its new beginnings for our family. My youngest is
embarking on kindergarten, and I'm preparing to reenter the workforce after nearly a decade as a
stay-at-home mom.”

Mrs. Penny Bakke is the bookkeeper here at PHCP.
“This summer we had lots of play dates with friends and did some traveling. We went camping and I took a
cruise with my bestie for my birthday in May. Both trips were just amazing! I am taking my kiddos to the beach
for the first time and I cannot wait to see their reactions.”

http://www.phcp.org
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